Jacksonville Sports & Entertainment Board

Minutes

May 25, 2010
Members Present: Carl Cannon, Willie Gonzalez, Lonnie Marts Jr., Shannon Miller, Michael Munz, Pamela Payne, Ron Salem, Rick Wilkins 
Members Absent: Matt Couloute  
Staff Present: Michael Bouda, Sandy Ilog
Guests: Ron Barton, Larry Wilson - SMG
Michael Bouda called the initial board meeting to order at 8:35 a.m. and introduced everyone in the room. 
Role of the Sports Board

Ron Barton spoke about the role of the Sports Board and how this office creates Economic Impact to the community. He stated that as taxpayers, we are investing in our community not only in city venues but also in the activities the Sports Department & Special Events can bring to Jacksonville. He used Greenville, South Carolina as an example of how they pump their city with events and how we could focus on bringing more events to the City as well. He welcomed all the members to the Sports & Entertainment Board and to the JEDC. 
Primary Goals of Board & Funding Sources
Michael Bouda spoke about the future sporting events that he has planned. He spoke about what works and what doesn’t, such as the boat races and bicycle events we have had in the past. We used to be a grant-giving organization when the budget used to be larger. Now we concentrate on events that we can keep in house to help produce and help with sponsorship. Our budget is primarily set for the dedicated events that we have planned in which the money is placeholder for such events. Any leftover funding can be put towards other events.  
Current/Future Projects
Mr. Bouda spoke about the exciting upcoming events. 
FL/FSU Baseball

FL/FSU Baseball is coming up next Spring. There is an opportunity to sell a title or presenting sponsor for that game. 
Rugby 
Rugby is in the works with South Africa, Jamaica, and USA; however our stadium doesn’t fit a regulation soccer or rugby field. 
Tyson American Cup

The Tyson American Cup (or AT&T) Gymnastics Competition is coming up on March 4 – 5. It will be a 2 day event this time and televised on NBC for 2 hours live. He hopes to increase attendance from 5,200 in 2007 to much more. 
Lacrosse
Mr. Bouda is working on a lacrosse event on February 19th. With lacrosse being the fastest growing sport, he hopes this can become an annual event. We would also bring in two high school teams. 
FL/GA Football

Our next biggest event is the FL/GA Football. Mr. Barton said this event is a contract, not an entitlement, and every year we must do a stellar job for this event. The contact is for six years as opposed to four. Mr. Cannon asked if we are using local people with influence outside of paid staff.  Mr. Bouda responded that we have in the past, but not as much now. Mr. Cannon believes that is part of our shortcoming and that our Sports Board exists for another layer of support. 
Mr. Bouda talked about what happened with the Senior Bowl and how it was voted against moving it from Mobile, Alabama to Jacksonville, Florida.  Ms. Payne asked about the Biloxi Golf Tournament and Mr. Bouda explained the difficulty we have with our golf courses giving up their courses for the length of time it takes in a tournament. 
Mr. Munz asked about our funding and the trust fund. Mr. Barton & Mr. Bouda explained how we are willing to take risks on bids, and we have a trust fund that is kept separate from the budget.  We do not have available money for unknown events, but if and when there are unexpected events, the trust fund account helps. For example, the lacrosse event is one where we will need to use trust fund money. Any revenue generated from our events goes back into the trust fund. 
Discussions/Comments

Mr. Salem spoke about a previous NHL Hockey Game and a Spring Training Baseball game. He wants to continue to explore options where the private sector can focus on bringing events here too. 
Ms. Miller asked if we do anything else other than sports events, and Mr. Bouda explained how the City’s Special Events department handles non-sporting events such as concerts, festivals and community events. 

Mr. Munz suggested that moving forward the board should help promote city events such as Starry Nights and not just limit ourselves to Sports. 

Mr. Bouda said it would be nice if we did something like St. Augustine’s Winter Carnival and held it at the shipyards. 

Mr. Gonzales asked if we could partner with Sister Cities. He also mentioned how UNF is one of the three largest Track & Field tracks in the country that would meet regulations. 
Mr. Cannon asked about how the JEDC and Sports Board promote the Jaguars and ticket sales. He said this is the most important issue right now and what’s going to happen with the Jaguars. He also believes if the board had existed before, then there might not have been a need for the Mayor to organize Team Teal and Touchdown Jacksonville. 

Mr. Barton explained how the JEDC is structured within the City of Jacksonville and one of the departments of the Mayor.  Discussions need to be had amongst the board as to how we can help the Jaguars, where a good place to house a volunteer long-term support staff, and how the JEDC Sports could be a good fit for that. Mr. Bouda explained how being a part of the City of Jacksonville family makes working with entities very seamless. 
Election of a Chairperson

Pamela Payne nominated Michael Munz to be the Chairman of the Sports & Entertainment board, seconded by Ron Salem and the board approved unanimously. 
Mr. Munz & Mr. Bouda stated that due to the Sunshine Laws, no two board members can talk in private about business related items. We can schedule a last minute meeting with 24 hours notice. 

Structure of New Board

Mr. Munz stated that the Sports Board has a 2-hour planning meeting to brainstorm a game plan. Mr. Salem suggested having a few sub-committee meetings.  Mr. Munz recommended that we have an ex-officio member list. He asked that everyone on the board provide a list of names who they feel could be good ex-officio members to have at our meetings. This group of sports related contacts could be included in all of our meetings.  Mr. Salem suggested that we have monthly meetings especially since we have had a 2 year hiatus. 
Michael Munz adjourned the meeting at 10:00 a.m.

